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Artists impression

Parish Council - Monday 16 December
From the outset this promised to be a quick affair given that members
of Cornwall Council Planning Department were a ‘no show’ and that
food and drink were laid out ready for all to partake at the close.
Although there was little of note in the public forums, our Councillors
considered various matters as diverse as to how a new sewage
treatment plant on a planning application before them would be
emptied, to the Council’s finances and the sale of pasties in the parish.
When it comes to finances, it would appear that the Council has a
major dilemma.  On the one hand it is encouraged/instructed to
earmark and reserve funds, but on the other it is not allowed to spend
said funds.  At last month’s meeting the Council spent its annual quota
of s137 money (it allows councils to unlock reserve funds to incur
expenditure for purposes not otherwise authorised).  This means that it
may now not be in a position to meet its obligations to pay for matters
like the cost of maintaining the non-ecumenical part of Landulph’s
cemetery.  The Clerk is to seek urgent clarification.
If you see the Councillors wearing tin hats on 1 April next year, it’s not
an April fools joke, more an attempt to protect their heads now that they
have voted through a 34% increase to the precept.   Perhaps we need
more housing to spread the cost!
However, on a serious note, the Council is expecting future costs to
increase thanks to Localism and Climate Change initiatives.  To put it
into context, a Band D property can expect to pay an additional £1.38
per month.
On a happy note, our access to local pasties should be secure as the
Council approved to renew Helluva Pasties’ licence.  Apparently the
Councillors don’t buy pasties so there was  no conflict of interest!

Monday 20 January
The second report has to be submitted within hours of the meeting to
ensure strict publishing deadlines are met.  Ordinarily this can cause
havoc to the old creative and editing juices.  However, this month there
was a thin agenda and there was little to note in the public forums.
The Council agreed to go back to Cornwall Council’s Planners to see
whether or not they will meet the public after their private meeting with
our Councillors next month.
Following last month’s meeting, the Clerk received clarification as to
how the Council can spend its money and it was resolved that from the
new financial year a more rigorous ‘grant application’ process will be
put in place.  The Councillors then got bogged down at item 13 on the



LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL
FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor
so you know it will be done properly

I always come to your home
so  you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home
from residential fees

Let me tell you how

I also cover
Powers of Attorney - Living wills

Inheritance tax planning
My prices are reasonable

and there’s no vat!

MICHAEL GRUNDY
Churchland Cottage  St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE- A SENSIBLE PRICE

agenda, the recurring banana
skin that is data protection.  Your
scribe’s ‘will to live’ was restored
when it became apparent that
the Council are going to start
eviction procedures to the
abandoned white van on The
Coombe.
Finally, the Council was given
the disturbing news that the
Memorial Hall had been
damaged yet again following a
teenagers’ party at the weekend.
 Marc Shirlaw

Twenty is plenty
Parishioners will be
well aware by now
that a new 20mph
speed limit has been
introduced through the village
including Church and Coombe
Lanes. This extends the existing 20mph restrictions around the school.
Anyone who walks our lanes, particularly the serpentine section from the
Methodist Chapel to the Cross, will know the perils of cars appearing
round blind bends at speed. This route is particularly dangerous for
young families on the way to or from school in the early morning and
afternoon. Horses and their riders are also a vulnerable group.
Martin Worth, Council Chairman, who campaigned for the lower and
extended limit, commented ‘This makes it safer for all the children and
adults in our community as pedestrians, riders and road users. It also
improves accident survival and injury rates for all and encourages us to
pay more attention to our travel, whilst being more aware of others on the
road’.
Martin concluded that, if people were worried about driving standards in
the parish they should follow police advice and fit dash-cams front and
rear and GPS. This can then be used as evidence in any police action.
James Jermain



colour

Happy New Year from the Landulph Primary School
We hope you enjoyed the community performance of Never Say
Neverland and thank you for all of your support as a community, it means
a lot to us.  We are all incredibly proud of the children and staff for
making it such a special production.

During December, children and parents collected three large sacks full of
food, it was an excellent way for us to demonstrate the spirit of Christmas
and we are sure it helped those who were less fortunate than ourselves
during the festive period.



As we are a Makaton friendly school, we would like to introduce this to the
wider community.  Look out for the posters on the community notice
boards in the village.  If you would like a copy of the 'Introduction to
Makaton' publication, please pop into the school office or visit
www.makaton.org. Makaton is a unique language programme that uses
symbols, signs and speech to enable people to communicate more
effectively.

The children are continuing
to have an amazing time at
their Wild Tribe Sessions.
They have made magic
potions, nature sticks and
nature paintings. They have
beenb introduced to the
‘Kelly’ kettle and have used
charcoal to draw on tress. In
the last session they used
all of their skills to make
wooden reindeer Christmas



Landulph Under Fives
We are always overwhelmed by
the support we receive from this
community and the start of this
year is no exception. Firstly, we
would like to say a huge thank
you to Landulph Parish Council
and the Memorial Hall committee
for their incredible financial
support at the end of last year.
With this support we can now
concentrate on our marketing
strategy which will help us to
increase the number of children
attending. This will enable the
preschool to be more sustainable
and allow it to thrive as it
deserves to.
Less time spent on fundraising events has allowed the committee and staff
to concentrate on ways to maintain a steady number of children at the

preschool.  We now have 11
children on Monday and a
steady number throughout the
week. We are as busy as ever
and having a great time helping
the children to develop both
socially and academically. We
still have spaces for new
children so if you’re interested
in seeing what we have to offer,
please get in touch on
07718 830149  email
landulphunderfives@yahoo.c
o.uk We’d love to hear from
you. Government funding
available where applicable.
The start of the new term
introduced the topic of
transport. The children enjoyed
discussing their favourite type
of transport and investigating
tyre tracks, decorated



aeroplanes and cut out and painting their own transport. They created a
role play bus and aeroplane and programmed bee bots. They have a
special trip planned on the train to finish off the topic.
Back by popular demand Whisky Falls will take to the stage again for
our annual band night on Friday 13 March assuming the hall has reopened
by then. We hope you will join us for a night of fun and dancing. More info
will be available on our Facebook page over the next few weeks and of
course we’ll make sure we share it on Landulph Innit!

LMH vandalised
The Memorial Hall has, on three
occasions recently, sustained
substantial damage during
private functions. It is therefore
with a great deal of regret that
the Memorial Hall Committee has
felt it necessary to suspend all
further party activities at present.
The photo shows the extent of
the most recent damage which
affected two doors in the men’s
toilet and one in the ladies’. Minor
damage was also caused to the
defibrillator - enough to suggest it
needs to be replaced.
All weekly clubs can continue to
run as normal and we would ask
for your patience whilst we attend
to repairs. The Hall Committee hopes to find a solution to this dilemma
as quickly as possible so that the Hall can once again function for the
entire Community.
It is understood that all the hirers involved have agreed to cover the
cost of repairs.



Landulph Church News
Landulph Church had a great Christmas - thank you for being there.
Through a dramatic, candle-lit Advent service, the carol service with
guest turns by the Cargreen Village Choir and Cornish Jam, Messy
Christmas (a turbo-charged Sunday school), attended by quite a lot of
children and families, to a midnight Communion on Christmas Eve, we
celebrated Christmas, with your help.
Tower roof work underway  After much hard work and fund-raising,
work began on the tower roof before Christmas.  Although the main roof
was repaired nearly twenty years ago, the tower roof needed work and
was letting in water. The project has taken longer than expected due to
terrible weather conditions. The tower roof is now covered with lead
again and Heritage Cornwall is working to complete the flashings. It has
started the work on the  stair turret.
The total project cost is over £60,000, raised by a number of generous
donations (one donor alone gave over £25,000), and grants. Thank you



to those who worked so hard applying for the grants. We were also
touched by the number of donations which continue to arrive. There is
still more money required so if you meant to help, it's not too late. There
will also be other work needed which is less urgent than the roof, and
we'd like to undertake those to secure the building for future
generations.
Services In addition to a monthly Communion service and either
Morning Praise or Family Service, we look forward to other services
over Lent and Easter - please look out for these on www.thetamar7.org
- and we plan more community events. The church is committed to
supporting the work of the RABI (Royal Agricultural Benevolent
Institution, rabi.org.uk) for the foreseeable future. The charity offers
support to the farming community in difficulty.
For those who are interested in faith but don't feel ready for church yet,
we have an informal group which meets monthly to talk about faith and
is open to all.
We hope to see you.
 Rev Chris Painter

Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

�� Nail Cutting
�� Corns and Calluses
�� Thickened Nails
�� Dry Cracked Skin
�� Foot Pain
�� Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com



Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr.Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to  moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
            private room

Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge

Families welcome
Tel: 01579 350894

Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk
e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Mobile 07790842227

www.servicecaresw.co.uk



Parish Diary February / March 2020
The following regular activities with contact numbers take place

at the Memorial Hall or Annexe except where indicated

Baby & Toddler Thursdays 9.45 –11.30am Preschool Leader 0771
883 0149

Film Club Third Tuesday in winter 8.00pm John Hall 841598
Gardening Club
MHA

Second Wednesday 7.30pm Jen Hambly 846504

Good
Companions

Third Tuesday 2.30pm Mavis Edmonds 01579
350385

Hatha Yoga
LMH

Fridays 9.30 – 10.45am Hannah Guy
www.tamaryoga.com / guy_hannah@icloud.com

07805
264 987

Lively Ladies
MHA

First Tuesday 7.30pm Cindy Zimmer 842187

Mobile Library Every fourth Friday 1.45 – 2.05pm in Coombe
Lane. This service is in danger of being
discontinued due to lack of support

Parish Council
MHA

Third Monday of the month (except August) 01752
240541

Pilates
MHA

Thursdays 7.00 - 8.00pm Liz Court
www.lizcourtpilates.co.uk

07526
899781

Post Office Open Tues & Thurs afternoons Hatt PO
Recycling
Collection

Tuesday fortnightly, next collection on 4 Feb;
alternates with Tuesday garden waste collection

03001
234141

Short Mat Bowls
LMH

Wednesdays 2.00 – 4.00pm Shirley Kitney
Thursdays 7.00 – 9.00pm

846808

Tai Chi
LMH

Wednesdays 10.00 – 11.00am Helen Manning 01822
258 208

Under 5s Group
MHA

Monday - Friday 8.30am-4.00pm
Preschool Leader

0771
883 0149

Village Choir
CYC

Thursdays 7.30 – 9.00pm Chris Bowman 841573

Contact Numbers for booking: Landulph Memorial Hall 845280
Venues: LMH = Memorial Hall. MHA = Memorial Hall Annexe.

PC = Parish Church. CYC = Cargreen Yacht Club.



FEBRUARY 2020

Sun 2 10.00am Holy Communion for Candlemas St Dominick

Mon 3 8.30 – 4pm Under 5s Group Mondays – Fridays
7.30pm PCC meeting

MHA

Tues 4 10.30 – 12.30
7.30pm

Coffee Morning every Tuesday
Lively Ladies: tour of Trevethan Gin, our local
distillery

LMH
MHA

Wed 5 10.00am
2.00pm

Tai Chi every Wednesday
Short Mat Bowls 2 – 4pm every Wednesday

LMH
LMH

Thurs 6 9.45–11.30am Landulph Baby & Toddler Group every Thursday
7.00pm Short Mat Bowls 7 – 9pm every Thursday
7.00pm Pilates every Thursday
7.30pm Cargreen Village Choir every Thurs in term time

LMH
LMH
MHA
CYC

Fri 7 9.30 – 10.45am Hatha style Yoga: Fridays till 14 Feb LMH

Sun 9 10.00am
10.00am
10.00am

Family Service Landulph
Worship @ Ten St Dominick
Holy Communion Pillaton

PC

Tues 11 9.30am Midweek Communion Landulph PC

Wed 12 7.30pm Gardening Club: The Story of a Garden, inheritance
and development of a garden near Launceston

MHA

Fri 14 9.30 – 10.45am
1.45 – 2.05pm

Hatha style Yoga: last one of term, restarts 28 Feb
Mobile Library Coombe Lane

LMH

Mon 17 7.30pm Parish Council MHA

Tues 18 1.00pm Good Companions: A second look at Plymouth

7.30pm
Shops with Alan Bricknell
Film Club: The Green Book (2018)

LMH

LMH

Sun 23 10.00am Holy Communion
10.00am
10.00am

Landulph
Family Service Pillaton
Worship @ Ten St Dominick

PC

Mon 24 7.00pm Memorial Hall Management Committee AGM. All
welcome

MHA



Wed 26 7.30pm Holy Communion for Ash Wednesday Landulph PC

Fri 28 9.30 – 10.45am Hatha style Yoga Friday 5 week term begins LMH

MARCH 2020

Sun 1 10.00am Holy Communion St Dominick

Mon 2 8.30 – 4pm Under 5s Group Mondays – Fridays
6.30pm Landulph Festival AGM. All welcome. Wine and

nibbles
CYC

Tues 3 10.30 – 12.30
7.30pm

Coffee Morning every Tuesday
Lively Ladies: TBC (see Landulph Innit)

LMH
MHA

Wed 4 10.00am
2.00pm

Tai Chi every Wednesday
Short Mat Bowls 2 – 4pm every Wednesday

LMH
LMH

Thurs 5 9.45 – 11.30 Baby and Toddler Group every Thursday
7.00pm Short Mat Bowls 7 – 9pm every Thursday
7.00pm Pilates every Thursday
7.30pm Cargreen Village Choir every Thurs in term time

LMH
LMH
MHA
CYC

Fri 6 9.30 – 10.45am Hatha style Yoga Fridays within 5 week terms LMH

Sun 8 10.00am Holy Communion
10.00am
10.00am

Landulph
Worship @ Ten St Dominick
Holy Communion Pillaton

PC

Tues 10 9.30am Midweek Communion Landulph PC

Wed 11 7.30pm Gardening Club: Elements of Garden Design, talk
by Tricia Howard of Hidden Valley Garden

MHA

Fri 13 1.45 – 2.05pm Mobile Library Coombe Lane

Sun 15 10.00am Holy Communion
10.00am

St Mellion
Matins St Dominick
Lighthouse Praise and Worship St Dominick

Mon 16 7.30pm Parish Council meeting MHA

Tues 17 2.30pm Good Companions: Entertainment from Sue Evans,
Pianist and Accordionist. AGM follows

LMH
LMH



Tues 17 8.00pm Film Club: Mary Queen of Scots (2018) LMH

Sun 22 10.00am Family Service for Mothering Sunday Landulph
10.00am Family Service
10.00am

Pillaton
Family Service St Dominick

PC

Fri 27 9.30 – 1045am

Sun 29 10.00am
10.00am

Hatha style Yoga: last session of 5 week term

Holy Communion St Dominick
Morning Praise St Mellion

LMH

ADVANCE NOTICE FOR APRIL

Tues 7 7.30pm Lively Ladies welcome Anthea Lay with How to Draw
(for those who insist they can’t)

B

MHA

Sun 12 For services in Holy Week and Easter please check
the benefice website: www.tamar7.org

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Chair: Martin Worth 07949 208055 martin.worth@landulph,org.uk
Member: Gaye Braund
Member: Philip Braund
Member: Andrew Butcher

01752 847774
01752 847793
07740 866404

gaye.braund@landulph,org.uk
philip.braund@landulph,org.uk
andrew.butcher@landulph.org.uk

Member: Rose Cradick
Member: Marilyn Dennis

01752 843257
01752 840045

rose.cradick@landulph,org.uk
marilyn.dennis@landulph,org.uk

Member: Martin Holmes 07970 618188 martin.holmes@landulph,org.uk
Clerk: Katherine Williams 01752 240541 clerk@landulph.org.uk
Cornwall County Councillor for St Germans and Landulph:

Jesse Foot 07449 372274 jesse.foot@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk

100 CLUB WINNERS
DECEMBER

1st Emma Ford £24.00
2nd Anne Erskine £17.00
3rd Sally Worth £14.00
4th Diane Gregory £10.00

JANUARY
1st Iris James £21.00
2nd Rob Leverton £16.00
3rd Pam Watson £12.00



Choir of angels – almost!
The Cargreen Village Choir had two impressive outings before
Christmas at which they were able to show off their new-found
confidence and skills. In addition to leading the community singing at
the Service of Nine Lessons and Carols in the Church, they performed
two excellent anthems including a special version of Leonard Cohen’s
Hallelujah. Later they performed ‘Carols on the Quay’ at Slipway Quay
where, in spite of the dramatic weather, a large group of parishioners
gathered to enjoy fine singing, tasty mince pies and warming mulled
wine. During the evening £197.63 was collected for the Salvation Army
in memory of Jack Bedbrook.

James Jermain

Parish walks
On Sunday 29 December,
it was lovely to see so
many people of all ages
taking part in the annual
Parish Walks. The
majority did the medium
length walk and enjoyed
our beautiful countryside
in sunshine, for a change!
It was a great opportunity
to meet up with everyone
after Christmas and blow
the cobwebs away. We
had a welcome addition
halfway round and ‘Mabel’
seemed to really enjoy the
rest of the walk with her
new doggy friends!
On return to the Yacht
Club, we were treated to delicious pasties and homemade soup, just
what was needed after our exertions. A huge thank you to all those
involved in leading the walks, feeding the hungry masses and
quenching our thirsts in the bar. We raised over £70 which has been
donated to the newsletter.

Jane O’Sullivan
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Motor racing night at CYC
The idea of a Scalextric race night
started when a picture of a McLaren
supercar was posted on Landulph Init.  Someone said that all they could
afford was the Scalextric version.  That led to a discussion about how
many cars and how much track were boxed away in peoples’ lofts.  From
this the idea to build a super track and have a race night for charity was
born.
The Yacht Club offered the venue and bar and Steve Oaten organised
the event for Monday 30 December.  Competitors ranging from the
interested amateur to the professional enthusiast gathered and everyone
had a fun evening.  Many thanks go to Adrian Crawford for donating the
prizes and winner’s trophy.  Congratulations to Jason Small who
completed the most laps around the two circuits.   Most importantly, over
£60 was raised for Prostate Cancer UK.
Dave Wheatley

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways

Landulph at war
The wartime photo opposite came to us from Peter Soper. Many of the
people shown will be well remembered by family and friends living in the
parish today. If readers have stories to tell or memories of the Landulph
Home Guard, please get in touch with me at jamesdjermain@aol.com, or
drop a note through my door at Tamarisk Fore Street.



Some Local History



Local Christmas Cards – Amount raised
Cargreen’s generosity has really surpassed itself.  We have raised the
handsome sum of £500!
So far I have been unable to pass the money over to Captain Andy Toby
due to holidays, but it will be arranged for a date on his return.  In the
meantime he has sent me some photos of the preparation of the gifts and
you can see what a mammoth task it has been.
The table below shows the people who have contributed:

Richard & Debbie Allan
Ingrid & Steve Bailey
Sylvia Bedbrook
Christene Bowman
David Bullivant &
Terry West
Andrew & Jo Butcher
Patricia Cooper

Steve & Marilyn Dennis
Nan Doughty
Elizabeth Hawken
Glenn & Margaret Honey
James & Phillida Jermain
Morton Macleod
Anne Moxley

Annemarie Nathan
Mike & Shirley Kitney
Allen Pack & Cornelius
O’Connor
Valerie Taplin & David Ward
Richard & Jill Taylor
Cindy Zimmer

Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519



Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225



Dan Billing 07725082046

Contact 01752 845234
dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk

Chris Billing 07980574104

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire
with CITB Trained operator

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation
Site clearance

Bulk excavation
Bricked paved Driveways

Landscaping and groundworks

Agricultural Contractor and Garden
Services
Tree Surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge Trimming
Turfing
Fencing
Seasoned logs for sale

CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS

Gardening Club
It’s difficult to think of gardening in grey days
lashing with wind and rain. Cabin fever could set in!
The first two talks for 2020 are on Wednesday
12 February at 7.30 when David Eno will show us
photos of a very old garden he inherited and is
currently re-planning. March should be better
weather and Tricia Howard from Hidden Valley
Garden near Fowey will give ideas on garden
design on Wednesday 11 March.

I know the village is involved in planting trees but if anyone would like a
small sapling to try out themselves, I have a few seeded in my last garden:
white hawthorn, ash, English oak, Holm (evergreen) oak & Contorted
Willow. Also several shrubs, plain coloured evergreen Aucuba and
Cotoneaster.  Please ring me on 846504 or call in at 10 Coombe Lane.
The Club would welcome new faces, and if you’d like to try us out, the first
visit is free.
 Jen Hambly



Yacht Club Winter Training
We are in the winter training
period, and this year cadet
theory sessions have been
open to all Club members. In
January a session was held on
knots and their uses, and
Simon Mace from Horizons
Charity gave a talk on yacht
handling under power for new
and potential yacht owners.
In February a theory session on
the rule of the road is planned
and an RYA Essential
Navigation and Seamanship
course is being held at the club.
A VHF course has been
arranged also with help from
the Horizons Charity.
Over the winter a two-man RS
Feva has been purchased for
use by cadet and adult sailors,
with the Festival Committee
kindly buying a cover for it. The
club has also purchased 30
puncture proof wheels for half
the cadet fleet of trolleys and
with fair wind we are hoping to
receive a substantial donation
from the DHL Foundation for
the remainder.
Cadet sign up for the 2020
season is on Friday 20 March.

David Wheatley

Thank you
The newsletter would like to thank Liz Dunn for her donation of £40 to
our funds, raised from the sale of her artwork which was used for our
recent front cover, in issue no83 .



Open Invitations to parish AGMs
It's that time of year again when voluntary parish organisations hold
their annual general meetings. These meetings act as a review of the
year and deal with issues such as the election of committee members
and reviewing the annual accounts. Please show your support of the
Landulph Hall Management Committee and also the Landulph
Festival of Music & The Arts by attending their upcoming AGMs.
The Landulph Memorial Hall AGM will be held on Monday 24
February in the Hall Annexe at 7pm.
The Landulph Festival of Music & The Arts AGM will be held on
Monday 2 March in The Cargreen Yacht Club at 6.30pm. Wine and
nibbles will be on offer.
Your presence at either or both of these meetings would be much
appreciated.

New paper for our newsletter
You may have noticed that in this edition and our previous, we have
used an improved paper with a sheen (formed with the addition of
china clay)  which we hope you approve of, and we will continue to
use.  Please recycle this newsletter with all your normal paper, and
the paper is bio-degradable.

Landulph Memorial Hall 100 club
Thank you all for supporting us last year. We hope you will continue to
do so.  If you would like to join the 100 Club, the cost is £12 per year,
collected in February. Half the money raised goes to the upkeep of the
Hall with the other half going in three cash prizes every month, four in
December. The draw takes place each month around the clubs who use
the Hall on a regular basis.
If you would like to join please get in touch with either Sue Wright
847533, Gaye Braund 847774 or Rose Cradick 843257. We are all
happy to collect your subs if required.
 Sue Wright

Landulph Life
As part of this year’s festival, Katie Kirk is putting together a
performance which celebrates life in Landulph.  If you have stories that
epitomise life in Landulph or would like to take part in the performance
please contact Clare Tagg 07866 680971 (clare@taggoram.co.uk).
 Look out for more information in the next newsletter.



Next edition copy date is 15 March. We cannot guarantee to
publish anything received after that date

Please contact a Group member for more details
James Jermain    01752 847546     jamesdjermain@aol.com
Sylvia Bedbrook    01752 844519     sylvia.bedbrook@btinternet.com
Allen Pack     01752 842012     allen.gardendelights@live.co.uk
Phillida Jermain   01752 847546    phillidajermain@hotmail.com
Susan Hassan    01752 840434    sueanddavid1@hotmail.co.uk
Jane Moore      01752 840826     jcm98@btinternet.com
Liz Aubrey-Fletcher  01579350088      lizaf@btinternet.com

The Newsletter Group reserves the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are
any mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views
of the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or
e-mailed to jamesdjermain@aol.com . Adverts  to  jcm98@btinternet.com.
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself, we would be delighted to hear from you
     Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk
Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.

New volunteers are always welcome

                         Life Saving Automatic Defibrillators
There are two defifillators located within our parish, both for public use in
an emergency.
       1.  Landulph Memorial Hall in Fore Street

 2. Cargreen Yacht Club,  Coombe Lane.

Landulph Memorial Hall defibrillator:
Located adjacent to front doors
To use you are required to input the code 1111  to unlock and press the
green ‘tick’ button to open for  access.

Cargreen Yacht Club defibrillator
Located on the front wall of the building before you reach the front doors.
This unit is left unlocked, and so no unlock code is required

Please remember in the event that you may need to use one of the
above units, that in a cardiac arrest situation, continuous CPR is
essential while someone else goes to obtain the defibrillator.




